
 

Grand Junction, Colorado, August 22, 1916. 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction convened in 
regular session at four o'clock p. m., in the City Hall, with 
Mayor Cherrington in the chair. 
 
Upon call of roll, the following Commissioners responded as 
present: Cherrington, Rankin, Vorbeck, Blackstone, Holmburg. 
 
City Attorney Tupper was present. 
 
The minutes of the regular meeting of August 15th were read and 
approved. 
 

A committee of the Wild West Celebration appeared before the 
Council and asked the passage of a proposed ordinance in relation 
to licensing and regulating the running of motor busses over the 
streets of the city. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner Rankin, 
that the proposed ordinance be referred to the Mayor and the City 
Atoorney. 
 
The motion carried. 
 
The quarterly report of the Commissioner of Highways was 
presented and read, and on motion of Commissioner Vorbeck, 
seconded by Commissioner Rankin, the report was referred to the 

Auditor. 
 
The report of the audit of the books and accounts of the city for 
the period from January 1st, 1916, to June 30, 1916, by S. R. 
Schaeffer, certified public accountant, was presented and read. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner Rankin, 
that the report of Mr. Schaeffer be accepted and ordered placed 
on file. 
 
The motion carried. 
 
The following resolution was introduced and read: 
 

RESOLUTION. 
 
WHEREAS, a number of owners of real estate in the City of Grand 
Junction have failed to out and remove the weeds from their 
respective land; therefore, be it 
 
RESOLVED, that the Commissioner of Highways be and he hereby is 
authorized and instructed to cut and remove the weeds from such 
real estate. 
 



Moved by Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner 

Blackstone, that the resolution as read be passed and adopted. 
 
The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted 
as follows: Cherrington, yea; Rankin, yea; Vorbeck, yea; 
Blackstone, yea; Blackstone, yea; Holmburg, yea. 
 
All the Commissioners having voted yea, the Mayor declared the 
motion carried and the resolution passed and adopted. 
 
On motion of Commissioner Rankin, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, the Council then adjourned. 
 
/s/ Charles K. Holmburg 
City Clerk. 

 


